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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past editions 

and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the web pages dedicated to our 

Independent Care Provider colleagues across North Yorkshire and York. Please 

click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fsupporting-our-partners-in-care-quality-assurance-and-improvement-team%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Cab67898bc2374901788108dc5d5b675f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638487894373136552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9ynXW%2Fd1vHidJEGztWQMDeCyUDpopJIX0t8TT02RUnU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fsupporting-our-partners-in-care-quality-assurance-and-improvement-team%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Cab67898bc2374901788108dc5d5b675f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638487894373136552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9ynXW%2Fd1vHidJEGztWQMDeCyUDpopJIX0t8TT02RUnU%3D&reserved=0


 

              

                

 

Improving oral health in care homes 

 

Wednesday 20 March was World Oral Health Day. It encourages the world to unit to help 

reduce the burden of oral diseases, which affect individuals, health systems and economies.  

NICE has produced a quick guide for care home managers on improving oral health for adults 

in care homes. We've also produced an oral health assessment tool. Using the tool is likely to 

result in a more consistent, improved approach to mouth care in all care settings and by all 

relevant care staff.  

Read oral health quick guide                                           
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Top five things to do to get ready for our new approach 
 

 

                                                                                    

1. Read provider guidance on our new approach 

2. Make sure your contact details are up to date and the right people in your organisation are 

subscribed to our email newsletters to get the latest information 

3. Watch our videos and webinar recordings to get the latest information 

4. Sign up to attend out webinars when we advertise them 

5. Join out digital engagement platform to share feedback on our new approach 

 

Don’t forget to also subscribe to our new WhatsApp channel, where we will be sharing the 

latest updates on out new regulatory approach.  

 

Please not that as WhatsApp channels may not be available to all users yet we won't be 

posting content that hasn't already been shared by other means.  

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.cqc.org.uk/guidance-regulation/providers/assessment
https://www.cqc.org.uk/guidance-regulation/providers/registration/changes-registered-details-change-contact-details-notification
https://www.cqc.org.uk/news/newsletters-alerts/email-newsletters-cqc
https://consent.youtube.com/m?continue=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fplaylist%3Flist%3DPLEwLzOd_XW-IU-FCX2gvNu3OYG1aHn365%26si%3DwHMMqrVEHBcS4PMP%26cbrd%3D1&gl=GB&m=0&pc=yt&cm=2&hl=en-GB&src=1
https://cqc.citizenlab.co/en-GB/
https://www.whatsapp.com/channel/0029Va9RSnzEgGfMZzQtTh0R


 

CQC is changing 

Share your feedback with us. 
  

                                                                                                                                                                                                         

                             

 
 

Developing CQC's approach to 'learning culture'  

 

We want to make sure the services we regulate have a stronger safety and learning culture.  

With out new quality statements, we're checking how well providers promote 'learning for 

safety' and a positive learning atmosphere.  

Your input in this quick survey will help us fine-tune how we assess providers and give them 

helpful guidance on excelling in these areas.                                                 

Take the survey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://citizenlabco.typeform.com/to/xzWepGI4?typeform-source=lnks.gd
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vY2l0aXplbmxhYmNvLnR5cGVmb3JtLmNvbS90by94eldlcEdJNCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA0MTUuOTMzNDEzNzEifQ.qZpDkiBcHm30kiJSEdZFKV-50q0_RaxPdE-NpNXX8lo%2Fs%2F3121717524%2Fbr%2F240718091879-l&data=05%7C02%7Ckate.fraser10%40nhs.net%7C1eeb8821cd274f95e41f08dc5d25d99d%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638487664360686593%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=j8PA8ZkTH3KqvYKhUgJhI1ZLva23MDT49XFZ64fQfJY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hundreds attend Dementia Conference to shape Strategy for Humber and 

North Yorkshire 

 

More than 100 people have attended a major conference in North Yorkshire aimed at 

improving the care of people living with dementia. 

 

The conference, held at Rudding Park in Harrogate, was titled ‘Dementia: A Life Still to Be 

Lived’. The name was inspired by the late Wendy Mitchell, an NHS worker and dementia 

champion. 

 

Wendy advocated for living positively with dementia and was determined to remind people 

that those living with the disease are not sufferers and that there is so much life to live. 

 

The Humber and North Yorkshire Dementia Conference (which took place on Thursday, 21 

March) was organised by the Humber and North Yorkshire Health and Care Partnership in 

partnership with the Alzheimer’s Society. 

 

Click here to read the full story. 

 

        

 

Celebrating social care nursing on International Nurses Day 

 

Friday 10 May 2024 | 11:00 – 11:45 | Zoom 

This virtual event will be a celebration of all things social care nursing, with people who draw 

on care and support from all fields of practice. You’ll hear from Deborah Sturdy the Chief 

Nurse for Adult Social Care followed by stories from people working in the sector. Whether 

you’re an adult nurse, mental health nurse, children's nurse, or a nursing associate working in 

adult social care this session is for you. This is an opportunity to come together and leave with 

a shared value of nursing in social care. #IND2024  

#WeAreSocialCareNursing 

 

⇨ Register now                                   

 

    
 

 
  

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/hundreds-attend-dementia-conference-to-shape-strategy-for-humber-and-north-yorkshire/
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2Fbjy7jMvHwDS2F1p0hQu1ZxTQTQlCk43azmjgI8azNXUx%2FuDEtNB9mwmI911ctVj7pTXeb3Dt5RxbLmtfXWU1rZIEx&data=05%7C02%7Ckate.fraser10%40nhs.net%7C694888b5a378443dc14808dc59ed60df%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638484123321113793%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lbNruQMHySPmhU8JSeG4y%2BklgiZbUuMIWHZyg26kDaQ%3D&reserved=0


 

Skills for Care want to hear from you 

 

Are you a provider employing Nursing Associates? If so we’d love to hear from you to share 

your developments at our Nursing Associate Forum 

 

We're looking for provider representatives to sit on the forum and help shape this work. If you 

would like to be involved, please email SocialCareNursing@skillsforcare.org.uk. 

 

We’re receiving lots of interest about where the nursing associate role is being developed 

outside of nursing care home settings. If you are a provider, nurse, or student/qualified nursing 

associate involved in this and willing to share your experience please contact 

lucy.gillespie@skillsforcare.org.uk                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

mailto:SocialCareNursing@skillsforcare.org.uk
mailto:lucy.gillespie@skillsforcare.org.uk


 

        

 

Infection Prevention Control Bulletin – UTI's and Catheter Care 

 

To support healthcare worker’s knowledge, the North Yorkshire and York Community Infection 

Prevention and Control Team have developed a number of free downloadable resources for 

Care Homes relating to UTIs and catheter care. These can be found at UTI 

resources.                                                                        

 

Public Health – Health Protection 

 

Update on COVID-19 Testing: 

 

The ordering portal for accessing test kits for outbreak testing has now closed. Guidance will 

be updated before 1 April to reflect changes to COVID-19 testing. Until then, settings should 

continue to follow the current guidance. 

 

Settings should have LFD tests in stock to facilitate outbreak testing and should contact their 

local health protection team or other local partner if they suspect a COVID-19 or other acute 

respiratory infection outbreak. 

 

Tests to access COVID-19 treatments for those eligible can be obtained from a local 

pharmacy. COVID-19 treatments can be accessed via GP surgeries, NHS 111 or hospital 

specialists. 

 

For further information please see: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/treatments-for-

covid-19/. 

 

The Full guidance is available here.                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.infectionpreventioncontrol.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Bulletin-Care-Homes-No-50-UTIs-and-catheter-care.pdf
https://www.infectionpreventioncontrol.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Bulletin-Care-Homes-No-50-UTIs-and-catheter-care.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/treatments-for-covid-19/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/treatments-for-covid-19/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/infection-prevention-and-control-in-adult-social-care-acute-respiratory-infection/infection-prevention-and-control-ipc-in-adult-social-care-acute-respiratory-infection-ari#how-to-be-prepared-for-aris


 

 

 
                    

Introduction of ReSPECT Process Briefing for Providers 

 

The York and North Yorkshire area is moving towards the adoption of the ReSPECT process. 

The aim of this is to promote a more patient-centred and consistent approach to advanced 

care planning. Over the coming year, you will see the introduction  of ReSPECT 

documentation and eventually the phasing out of the “red bordered” DNACPR forms. In order 

to support staff with this, a number of sessions are planned to talk through the process, and 

enable you to ask questions. The following sessions, lasting approximately 1.5 hours, are 

currently available: 

 

• 17.5.24  10. 00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for care staff – held on MS Teams; suitable 

for all working in the social care sector 

• 6.6.24 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for care staff – held face to face in the 

Education Centre, Saint Catherine’s Hospice, Scarborough; suitable for all working in the 

social care sector 

• 19.7.24 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for LD and autism providers – held on MS 

teams; suitable for any staff  caring for clients with learning disabilities and/or autism 

• 17.9.24 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for care staff – held on MS Teams and 

suitable for all working in the social care sector 

• 14.10.24 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for LD and autism providers – held face to 

face in the Education Centre, Saint Catherine’s Hospice, Scarborough; suitable on MS teams 

for any staff caring for clients with learning disabilities and/or autism 

 

There will also be a session on ReSPECT on the Palliative care for care staff study day run at 

St Catherine’s on 8 July 

Further dates, including face to face sessions in other locations across the area, will be 

circulated over the coming months. 

To book onto any of these sessions, or to discuss how we can support your organisation with 

the ReSPECT roll out please email: 

sarah.holloway@saintcatherines.org.uk.                                                         

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sarah.holloway@saintcatherines.org.uk


 
 

Please see program of events for the new Ryedale Brain health cafés and more 

information click here 

 

                                                

                                                                                       

For more information see – www.dementiaforward.org.uk  

 

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dementiaforward.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C71c3b78dfbda46cb8f0d08dc57dac4d6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638481844825230797%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FXEPn2SsIY6B7V7e%2FQkJqf%2BoQGSZWh1NvncTlO%2BDrJc%3D&reserved=0
file://///informatix.loc/CCGs/VOYCCG/Quality/Care%20Homes/Partners%20in%20Care%20and%20Emails%20to%20Care%20Providers/Partners%20in%20Care%20Bulletin/2024/Brain%20Health%20leaflet.pdf
http://www.dementiaforward.org.uk/


 

 

         

 
 

Final guidance published 

 

 
Image by Freepik shows an older man in a wheelchair smiling with a visitor 

 

Following consultation earlier this year, we have now published final guidance to help 

providers understand and meet the new fundamental standard on visiting and accompanying 

in care homes, hospitals, and hospices. 

 

The guidance also sets out what people using health and social care services and their 

families, friends or advocates can expect. 

 

The consultation was limited to our guidance about the new fundamental standard. It did not 

cover the scope and content of the visiting legislation itself, which was subject to the 

government’s own consultation last year. 

 

There were a total of 553 unique respondents to our consultation. We are grateful to everyone 

who gave their feedback. 

 

People often expressed support for the principles contained in the guidance and fundamental 

standard and related this to their own experiences. 

 



We also received a high level of agreement that the guidance provided clarity. 

 

Across the 5 questions we asked to gauge agreement or disagreement that our guidance 

clarifies what is required of the relevant health and social care providers, an average of: 

 

·      79% said they agreed or strongly agreed 

·      8% said they disagreed or strongly disagreed. 

 

We have used the feedback we received to improve our guidance. For example, we have 

added further clarity to help providers understand what they must do to make sure they 

respect the right of each person to receive visits and to be accompanied. 

 

We have published our guidance ahead of the timescale the government has set out for the 

regulation to come into force on 6 April 2024. 

 

Read the guidance 

 

 

 
 

Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

 

 
 

Introductory modules for 
managers 
 

Based on the Manager Induction Standards, 
we offer 11 introductory eLearning modules 
covering topics including supporting and 
developing teams, effective communication, 
making decisions and managing resources. 
Each module aims to support new and 
aspiring managers in becoming an effective 
leader and can be completed flexibly. 
 

⇨ Find out more about the 
introductory modules for managers 
 

 
 

 

 

Registered manager webinar: 
Workforce wellbeing - practical and 
cost-effective ways to support your 
team 
 

Thursday 16 May 2024 I 10:00 – 11:00 I 
Zoom 
 

Delivered in partnership with The Outstanding 
Society, this webinar will look at simple and 
effective ways to best support your workforce, 
helping them manage the latest pressures 
and workload. It will explore how you can offer 
meaningful wellbeing initiatives which won’t 
break the bank, whilst convincing others – 
including the CQC - of the value this brings to 
your service. 
 

⇨ Register now  

 

    

          

https://www.freepik.com/free-photo/elderly-person-being-taken-care-by-female-caretaker_38674364.htm#page=2&query=care%20home%20visitor&position=29&from_view=search&track=ais&uuid=a74b4453-73d8-4a84-b75b-5840ab295acc
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FmBiGJEesPgJYLdJoGKTNipgeFzhJxvEhop98NT8xSvYx%2FREboMkumeVVYOx5NpogAjyrZVYKhQlPJznIBglHx9Lsx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C71c3b78dfbda46cb8f0d08dc57dac4d6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638481844825277642%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zbwRrWKMxvQK%2BrEe7PBlx%2BveP6AH5IqP64NUkGyZsxk%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FmBiGJEesPgJYLdJoGKTNipgeFzhJxvEhop98NT8xSvYx%2FREboMkumeVVYOx5NpogAjyrZVYKhQlPJznIBglHx9Lsx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C71c3b78dfbda46cb8f0d08dc57dac4d6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638481844825277642%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zbwRrWKMxvQK%2BrEe7PBlx%2BveP6AH5IqP64NUkGyZsxk%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FmBiGJEesPgJYLdJoGKTNipgeFzhJxvEhop98NT8xSvYx%2FREboMkumeVVYOx5NpogAjyrZVYKhQlPJznIBglHx9Lsx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C71c3b78dfbda46cb8f0d08dc57dac4d6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638481844825277642%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zbwRrWKMxvQK%2BrEe7PBlx%2BveP6AH5IqP64NUkGyZsxk%3D&reserved=0
https://events.skillsforcare.org.uk/skillsforcare/frontend/reg/thome.csp?pageID=595810&eventID=1858&CSPCHD=000001000000p4ew512SVKAXht6SeIk99ANFFDHFhi_XbVfV1c#msdynttrid=_4eaamJeX7qa2Lkki9iQ00J9QcjCD5VUcdnRIsQnaT0


  

Further Information       

          

Contacts for Incident Reporting- 

Updated Process  

 

To report any patient safety concerns 

regarding York and Scarborough Teaching 

Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust, please 

complete and submit this form and send to 

yhstr.s2s@nhs.net This will allow the Trust 

to continuously receipt, acknowledge and 

investigate these concerns. 

 

To make a complaint or to highlight any 

concerns regarding Yorkshire Ambulance 

Service NHS Foundation Trust, please 

email yas.patientrelations@nhs.net. Please 

find through this link a template which you 

are able to complete, which will ensure 

they have all the information required to 

investigate. 

 

  Chief Nurse for Adult Social Care 
Awards- Nominate Your Team! 
 

The Chief Nurse Awards are an opportunity to 

recognise the outstanding contribution made 

by social care staff, and celebrate those who 

go above and beyond in their work, provide 

outstanding care, commitment and inspiration 

to colleagues. As well as being able to 

nominate individual staff members for a gold 

and silver award, there is now also the chance 

to nominate your team!  

 

Further information on the award including the 

nomination criteria can be found through this 

link. We would encourage providers to have a 

think about staff meet these criteria and 

deserve recognition.  

 
We're happy to support with any nominations, 

and if you submit an application please copy 

us in so we can also celebrate the outstanding 

work undertaken everyday by care staff in our 

area. 

 

    

          
  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

  

If so please contact hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net 
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